THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
  PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
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Patient Participation Group Minutes 

Meeting Date – 15.07.24
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery Meeting Room 
Surgery Representatives - Nicola Walker 
PPG Members – Carole Williams, Debbie Abrams, Stella Hickman, Allan Davies, Gillian Cornforth, Liz Gregg, Moira Chambers.

	Agenda Item
	DETAILS
	ACTION

	          1
	Welcome introduction.
Apologies - received from SR. JA has left the group.
Items reviewed from last meeting.
NW reviewed items from last meeting.

a) Venue – Meetings to continue at the surgery for the near future.
b) Phones update – Engineer visits are ongoing in the practice to prepare for the new phone system. The installation date is yet to be arranged.
c) New staff start dates – Dr Broughton will be starting in the practice on Tuesday 13th August. Julie Jones, Care Coordinator will start at the surgery the same week, but Julie will be having an introduction with K2 Primary Care Network for the first few weeks. 
The surgery is looking forward to welcoming our new team members! 

	N/A 
NW to keep PPG 
members 
updated 

N/A

	2
	NEW Online triage system – SystmConnect

Following patient feedback, the practice has changed to a new Online Contact System called SystmConnect. 
The PPG were involved in the planning stages and gave valuable feedback about communications for patients. Information to prepare for the change was shared with patients using social media, the practice website and leaflets were handed out to patients visiting the surgery.
SystmConnect has the following advantages for staff and patients.
· SystmConnect is part of our clinical system and therefore will be safe and secure. Our current triage system is a separate system which integrates with the clinical system. 

· SystmConnect allows patients to provide more detailed and relevant information relating to their clinical symptoms with the use of carefully designed questionnaires.

· Patients can select which option relates to their request e.g. New condition, Ongoing condition, Fit note request, Medication request, Test Result request.  By doing this, requests can be prioritised into urgent and non-urgent work. Our current system does not provide this information, which means valuable time of clinicians is being used to assess and prioritise requests, we feel this time can be used more effectively. 
· With the use of SystmConnect, staff will be better prepared to make informed decisions.
· With the use of SystmConnect, the practice is hopeful that we will be able to keep our triage system open for longer to accommodate more requests from patients and improve the service you experience. 

On Monday 15th July the surgery went live with the new system. NW shared feedback about the first day. Staff have coped well with the change and training is still ongoing. It is too early to review data but overall, the online system remained open for longer than the previous system which is an improvement. There are positives and negatives in comparison with the previous system. We will continue to review data in a bid to improve the access for patients. NW informed patients that administration requests will open for longer.  
Patients can use existing SystmOnline log-ins, NHS App log-ins or they can also log in with Airmid credentials. The service for patients who are not online will not change and those patients can still contact reception for assistance.
NW welcomes feedback from PPG members regarding their experiences with the new system.


	NW will provide a progress report/ update to PPG members in the next 4 weeks via email about the new system.

	3
	Grantham Food bank 

The surgery is looking for ways to support the local community. NW has contacted Grantham Food Bank about being a drop-off location for donations, they are very keen to work with the surgery. A member of staff can drop off donations to the food bank or they have a delivery driver to collect.

The PPG discussed this idea and debated whether it would be successful. DA informed the group that there is a drop-off point at the local church. PPG members voted that we would trial this idea after the busy summer period for a set time frame e.g. 2-4 weeks and see what the uptake is. We can advertise to patients that we are a drop-off point and welcome contributions; the surgery could also tie in with the flu clinics for increased foot fall. 
AD kindly volunteered to drop-off the items to the food bank on behalf of the surgery if required. 

The surgery welcomes new ideas for the supporting the local community. Ideas included using the meeting room space for local groups. 


	To make plans for food bank at next meeting in September. 



	4 
	Upstairs waiting room – Item by GC.
GC shared a concern about her recent visit to the surgery in the extremely hot weather where she was asked to sit in the upstairs waiting room. Due to the recent room development, GC noticed that the area was very warm for patients waiting. GC suggested a fan or air conditioning for this space. 

NW discussed GC concerns with the Practice Manager and due to the limited space, it would be unsafe to have a fan because there is not a suitable floor space for cables, all nurse rooms are accessed from here, also needs to be wheelchair friendly. Less expensive air conditioning units require a window for the fixing to take place, but this area does not have a window unfortunately. 

Instead, we have a large waiting area with large windows downstairs which we can utilise. Reception staff will advise patients to wait downstairs during extremely hot weather.

PPG members all agreed this was a sensible solution. 

The practice will continue to monitor this situation. 

Positive experience – Item by GC
GC informed the group about a recent positive experience by her husband, and he consented to share with the practice. He was referred for an X-ray by a clinician and he attended the hospital the same day and had the X-ray done and there were several radiographers on duty. GC and her husband were very impressed by this service.

NW informed PPG members that when clinicians have referred patients for an X-ray, we can provide patients with session time information for local radiology providers and patients can turn up in the set session times. The practice has received positive feedback from patients about this service.

MC shared a positive experience about the new diagnostic centre at Gonerby, MC was impressed with how well it ran. Positives include car parking. PPG members agreed this was a valuable service.   


	           N/A 
 N/A

	5
	Summer hamper fundraiser 

PPG discussed plans for the summer hamper fundraiser. 
The hamper has been made up of all different summer related items. The table will be decorated with brightly coloured banners and balloons. Raffle tickets will cost £1.

Thank you to SH, AD and MC for their generous contributions towards the summer hamper. 

The raffle will run throughout the 6 weeks of the school summer holidays and be drawn the last week in August.

All money raised will be used for new medical equipment for the surgery.
We will promote the summer hamper on the surgery website and social media. 

	NW to communicate with PPG members about the fundraiser and its success/ total money raised.  



	6
	Any other business
AD asked if NW could send documents/ attachments separately in an email to him because when they are sent in a group he is unable to read them. 

	NW to action

	7
	Next Meeting Scheduled for

Wednesday 25th September at 1.30pm

	ALL TO ATTEND


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action
N/A – NO ACTION
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